Central Drive Playing Fields

Coseley Town Football Club to provide the Council with a detailed business plan and detailed proposals. Once these are to hand consultation meetings with local will be set up prior to the matter being referred back to the Area Committee.

Sedgley Toilets (Lights)

The lights are left on in the toilets in the evenings for security reasons. There is a great deal of anti-social behaviour.

Speeding Traffic (The Ridgeway)

A traffic survey representative of normal highway conditions to be undertaken in The Ridgeway to determine the volume and type of traffic. The improvement works at the junction of Jews Lane/Eve Lane has created additional congestion and delays to through traffic and drivers avoiding this congestion are likely to seek alternative routes such as The Ridgeway. The junction improvement is due to be completed and traffic flows return should revert to normal in February. A traffic survey to be arranged towards the end of February (avoiding the school half term week) to determine traffic flows and a report to be prepared for a future North Dudley Area Committee.

Junction of Tipton Road/Brooke Street

Mr Pitman was due to attend a meeting with representatives from the Traffic Section and the Police. Mr Pitman was unavailable to attend and the meeting took place without him. All the issues raised by Mr Pitman have been taken on board and are being investigated.

Bradley's Lane Update

The Traffic section have been liaising with Sandwell Council. Ross Cranston MP has had discussions with the Leader of Sandwell Council and a meeting has yet to be set up to discuss the matter. (The matter was being chased by the Traffic Officer). A letter has been received from the Police who state they would oppose the suggested scheme.

Cobblestones Island (Sedgley)

Awaiting information from Mike Bosworth (Highway Maintenance)

Dog Bins - Recreation Ground Gornal/Litter Bins Sedgley Town Centre

A full review of all towns are included in the action plan for the next twelve months. Sedgley has been put on the 2^{nd} point of call as Kingswinford in progress at the moment. Timescale usually 6 weeks.

Painters Road, Coseley (Unadopted)

Awaiting information from Dave Wesson - Street Cleansing

<u>Petition Regarding Speed Restriction on the Right of Way Leading From Church Street/Dawlish Road, Woodsetton</u>

Traffic calming measures are not carried out unless they form part of a local safety scheme where the emphasis is very much related to a reduction in the recorded number of personal injury accidents. Having reviewed the accident record for this area there have been no personal injury accidents recorded during the last 3 year period and against this background officers from the traffic section would clearly find it difficult to justify or recommend a local safety scheme being carried out. Letter has been sent to first named petitioner.

Meeting Place for Young People in Sedgley

Cindy Peek (Assistant Director Directorate of Education and Lifelong Learning) has written to Mr Chesworth of Sedgley and District Community Association suggesting a meeting with Gordon Pomford, Lindsay Newton, Councillor D Caunt and a representatives from the local Lions Group, meet to discuss the way forward. The meeting has been arranged for 18 February 2004.